
From: Barry Johnson  
Sent: Thursday, March 07, 2024 9:00 AM
To: City Clerk <cityclerk@grand-rapids.mi.us>
Subject: Support for Bing Goei

Dear City Commissioners, 

As a 3rd Ward resident, I strongly recommend Bing Goei to fill 
the 3rd Ward seat on the City Commission until the end of the 
year. Not only do I have great confidence that he will do a good 
job at this temporary appointment, his intent to not run for the 
position in 2025 creates a more fair race for filling the position 
by community voting at the end of this term. Mr. Goei has 
demonstrated his commitment to listen to, and seriously 
consider the thoughts of people from different backgrounds and 
different points of view. His dedication to the larger Grand 
Rapids community is also very clear. I trust him to fairly 
represent all of us in the 3rd Ward. 

Thank you for your consideration, 

Barry Johnson
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